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Salford Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Zoom 

at 7.30pm on Tuesday, 14 July 2020
Present: Councillors N. Hill (Chairman), R. Caldin, N. Colston and H. McGlynn, and 6 residents.
1. To note apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr S. McBride and County Councillor H. Biles.
2. To receive Declarations of Interest

There were no Declarations of Interest.
3. To approve the minutes of the last meeting held on 9 June 2020
These were approved and would be signed as a correct record.
4. To note any matters arising from the last meeting
(a)  The Chairman had met the Gigaclear supervisor and shown him the areas in the village which required restoration after the installation of fibre-optic broadband.
(b) The Chairman was shortly due to meet Mr Marsden, Highways Technical Officer, to discuss the left-hand verge in Chapel Lane.
(c) The noise and speed of motorbikes on the A44, particularly on Sundays, was excessive.  It was suggested that residents might come together to compile evidence for presentation to the police.  In the meantime, the Clerk would email the local Police Support Officer again.
(d) With regard to the barking dogs mentioned at the previous meeting, it was noted the noise was not specifically coming from Chapel Lane.
5. To note and discuss financial matters 
(a)  The Clerk reported that there was £7804 in the current account, and £334 in the deposit account, which was generally in line with the estimated budget, although the grass-cutting this year was likely to be a little more than expected.

(b) On the re-opening of the playground, the Clerk had incorporated COVID-19 precautions into the current Risk Assessment.

(c) The payment of £26.34 (VAT £4.39) to Cartridge World for a Toner Cartridge was approved.

(d) It was agreed to pay Morgan Stevens £156.83 for 3 grass-cuts, to be retrospectively appoved at the next meeting as his invoice had not been received in time for the current agenda.
6. To discuss planning applications for Rollright Quarry: MW.0063/20 and
MW.0064/20
The Parish Council had no comments to make.

7. To note the dates and business of Village Hall Committee meetings

The Village Hall Committee’s AGM would be on the 21st July at 6pm on Zoom.
8. To note Highways issues

(a)  In response to a query from County Councillor Hilary Biles, the Clerk had given details of poor road surfaces in Roses Lane, the road down to the Swailsford bridges, and Cornwell Lane.  The Highways department would at some point address these issues; they had cleared the Roses Lane gullies but said that the adjoining ditch needed clearing out.  The non-working street light in Cooks Lane had been reported for the third time.
(b) As cars of visiting walkers were now parking all over the village, Oli Colston had asked for help in ensuring that the combines and other harvest vehicles could get through.  It was agreed that a combination of cones and signs should be used.
9. To note and discuss current issues concerning the playground

The playground had re-opened with notices up advising people how to stay safe, in accordance with NALC
 guidelines.  Prior to this the Chairman had done an inspection.  A RoSPA inspection was due to take place this month.
10. To discuss the future of The Salford Inn

There was a discussion about the future of the village pub, should it be put  up for sale.
11. To discuss the new Accessibility Regulations for websites and to consider paying £45 + VAT to the Council’s website provider to instigate an Accessibility Statement
It was agreed to ask our website provider to instigate an Accessibility Statement at the cost of £45 + VAT, to comply with new laws coming into force in September, and also to enquire from them how our website might be falling short in general compliance with these laws.
12. To discuss any other business

A mobile-home housing several adults and children had been parked for over a month on the grass in Orchard Close, with an electrical extension lead running over the grass to it from one of the houses.  The Clerk and Cottsway Housing were involved in trying to sort this out as the situation could not be allowed to continue.  There had been a suggestion that some sort of physical deterrent should be put on the grass verge when the mobile home had gone, but the Parish Council did not want to commit to this at the current time.
13. To note the date of next meeting :
11 August 2020
The meeting closed at 8.40pm.
…………………………………………                           ……………………
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